
Animal medicine improvement notice:
Swinfen Veterinary Centre,
Staffordshire

This notice was served to Swinfen Veterinary Centre, Lichfield, Staffordshire
by a VMD inspector during a routine inspection.

The following contravened the Veterinary Medicines Regulation (VMR) 2013:

Failure to respond to repeated requests to comply with Regulation 23
(Records of the receipt or supply of prescription products) and Schedule
3 paragraph 15 (Annual Audit) of the VMR through multiple inspections.

The improvements required are:

All Prescription Only Medicines (POM-V and POM-VPS) in stock must be
recorded in accordance with Regulation 23
All products supplied or administered must be recorded in accordance
with Regulation 23
The minimum requirements for Audit must be met
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